

18 November 2024

Joshua Rogers fyi-request-28021-a59a9570@requests.fyi.org.nz fyi-request-28019-10df15ef@requests.fyi.org.nz

Dear Joshua

I write following your recent Ombudsman complaint regarding the delay in Police responding to your two OIA requests IR-01-24-28264 and IR-01-24-28251.

The responses to both requests were released to you Friday 15 November 2024.

Police sincerely apologise to you for this delay, which was due to a large volume of requests being process at the time, however Police understand this does not excuse the delay in any way and appreciate the frustration this has caused you.

Timeliness is important to Police, so a reminder has been provided to the workgroup who responded top your request.

Yours sincerely

Michelle Block Acting Senior Advisor, Ministerial Services Police National Headquarters



